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Frigo, Victoria (COE)

From: Frigo, Victoria (COE)

Sent: Wednesday, March 02, 2011 11:14AM

To: 'miamiriver@bellsouth.net'

Cc: Bofill, Carmen (Elections)

Subject: Financial Disclosure for the Miami River Commission

TO: Brett Bibeau, Executive Director
Miami River Commission

As we discussed on the phone yesterday, the Miami River Commission was created under
Florida Statute, currently codified as Fla. Stat. 163.065 et seq. Serving for a State entity, Miami
River commissioners are not required to conform to the County Ethics Code regarding
financial disclosure.

I reviewed the names of your commissioners on your website and discovered that three of
them are required to file financial disclosure in the County based on their service as County
Advisory Board members:

 Betancourt, Javier: BICYCLE/PEDESTRIAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE

 Kelly, Megan: VIZCAYA MUSEUM AND GARDENS TRUST

 Riera-Gomez, Timothy: ANIMAL SERVICES FOUNDATION, INC.

Three of your members formerly served on County Boards but they no longer serve:
 Caporelli, Jane: CAA, term expired

 Prieguez, Manny: MANATEE PROTECTION PLAN REVIEW COMMITTEE, sunset of
board; PORT OF MIAMI CRANE MANAGEMENT INC. COMMITTEE, term expired

 Winston, Gary: FLOOD MANAGEMENT TASK FORCE, board dissolved

I hope this clarifies any confusion your members may have regarding filing financial disclosure
statements with the County. Please feel free to contact me if I can be of further assistance.

Sincerely,,

Victoria Frigo, Staff Attorney
Miami-Dade County Commission on Ethics
Direct Phone: 305 350-0601

Fax: 305 579-0273

19 West Flagler St., Suite 820
Miami, FL 33130

Miami-Dade County is a public entity subject to Chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes concerning public records. E-mail
messages are covered under such laws and thus subject to disclosure.


